STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE-
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WITH GOD
SUMMER 2021 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF FRIENDSHIP

INTRODUCTION

It is lovely to be back after the Easter break in the spring sunshine- let’s hope we can enjoy a productive and uninterrupted summer term in school. As the lockdown restrictions ease we are still unsure of the full extent of activities we will be able to plan for this term. Below I have listed a few provisional dates for after the 21st June when we hope restrictions will be lifted further. Please note these may be subject to change and/or cancellation dependent on DFE and government guidance.
PROVISIONAL DIARY DATES

	22nd April
	Earth Day- wear a green or blue top

	23rd April
	St George’s Day

	4th May
	May bank holiday

	19th May
	Class group photographs

	28th May
	Break Up for half term 

	9th June
	Start back after half term

	15th June
	Assessment Week 

	21st June
	Potential lifting of lockdown

	24th June
	New Nursery Parents’ Meeting 5pm (online or in school)

	1st  July
	New Rec Parents Meeting 2.30pm

	2nd & 4th July
	New Nursery children visit

	2nd July
	Reports out to parents

	5th July
	EYFS sports day

	7th July
	KS1 sports day

	8th July
	KS2 Sports

	13th July
	Potential Leavers’ Event 6pm

	19th July
	Moving up morning

	20th July
	Talent Show

	21st July
	Achievement Assembly- Break Up


SCHOOL UNIFORM
In future, school uniform will no longer be sold from the school office and instead you will now be able to order all our uniform online at Brigade.uk.com

You can order at any point in the school year and it will be delivered to your home address.

You will be able to purchase all the products you have been able to buy from school at the same or a slightly cheaper cost. We have offered some items at a reduced cost in order to compensate for the cost of delivery, which is £3.95 but free on orders over £50. You may wish to order with a friend in order to receive free delivery on smaller orders.

Items such as skirts, trousers, polo shirts and PE shorts can still be purchased from your usual suppliers such as supermarkets and clothes stores. These do not have to be school branded and do not need to be purchased from Brigade.

In addition to the items that have been available from school you can now also order an embroidered polo top. The non-embroidered tops are still standard school uniform but you may wish to buy an embroidered top for summer months when cardigans are not worn as often. This is personal choice and NOT compulsory uniform.

You can also purchase school embroidered coats, fleeces and waterproofs. Again please note that these are not compulsory school uniform but are available if you wish to purchase one.

STAFFING

We say goodbye to one of our much-loved teaching assistants this half term. Mrs Gibbons, who has been a fabulous member of the staff team for many years has decided to retire and leaves us on 14th May. I would like to take this opportunity to express my thanks and appreciation to her for all her hard work on behalf of the children at St Andrew’s and to wish her a very happy retirement. 
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WORSHIP

VIRTUAL ASSEMBLIES

We continue to hold regular collective worship on line in school. Rev Garfield also continues to contribute to weekly worship with his lovely online assemblies. These are also added to the school’s Twitter feed.
EDUCATIONAL VISITS

Unfortunately, due to restrictions in place during the Coronavirus outbreak, there are currently no educational visits planned this summer. We hope to resume these in the next academic year.
SUMMER TERM ASSESSMENTS
All statutory key stage 1 and key stage 2 tests and teacher assessments planned for summer 2021, including the key stage 2 tests in reading and mathematics and the key stage 1 Phonics screening check, have been cancelled by the DFE. Primary school performance measures will not be published for the 2020/21 academic year.
We will, however, continue to administer our own termly teacher assessments as a measure of progress and attainment against national expectations.

TRANSITION

Year 6 staff will be liaising closely with feeder high schools to facilitate a smooth transition for all pupils. Parents/carers will received more detailed information on transition activities from your child’s allocated high school.
ANNUAL REPORTS
You will receive a written report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 2nd July. This will be slightly different to normal as it will not contain detailed reference to your child’s pupil performance against national curriculum programmes of study.
Mrs. A. Barker
Headteacher
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